Headteacher’s update

Dear Parents and carers,

What a fantastic week we’ve had! We kicked off with a wonderful
Harvest Assembly, and it was heartwarming to see so many parents
joining us. Your generosity with the donations has been incredible,
and we can’t thank you enough. All the food donations have been
delivered to Provide Devon, making a real difference in our com-
munity.

A special shout-out to all the parents who attended our Maths
Workshop on Thursday morning. It was such a joy to welcome you
into school, and the children had a blast sharing their favourite
maths games with you!

Thursday was also National Poetry Day, and the children embraced
it with enthusiasm. They had opportunities throughout the day to
explore and create poetry, and we were blown away by their crea-
tivity.

We are excited to share that this week we also held our first PTFA
meeting of the year! It’s been great to start planning some fun fund-
raising events for the year ahead. We're particularly thrilled about
one project — expanding our community with some new animal
friends! With our beautiful outdoor space, we’'d love to develop it
further by introducing animals, and the funds raised this year will go
toward making this happen.

If you're interested in getting involved with the PTFA and helping
us organise these exciting events for the children, we’d love to hear
from you! Feel free to reach out to Mrs. Triscott, Mrs. Seaman, or
Mrs. Gleed to find out more.

Thank you for your continued support, and as always, we wish you
a relaxing and enjoyable weekend.

Best wishes,
The Weston Mill Team

Weston Mill Community
Primary Academy

Friday 4th October 2024
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Attendance

We are continuing to strive for our attendance target of 96% and are making some
progress to achieving this and ensuring our children regularly attend school to achieve
success. If your child’s attendance is less than 90%, you will be asked to attend an at-
tendance meeting with Mrs Gleed It is important that these meetings are attended to
ensure that we are providing the right support for your child to continue to attend

school regularly. Our attendance policy can be accessed using the following link: wes-
ton Mill Community Primary Academy - Policies

A gentle reminder to parents that contact must be made with school on your child's
first day of absence and each day until they return to school. If you do not provide a
reason for your child’s absence, this will be recorded as an unauthorised absence and
could result in a penalty notice being issued by Plymouth City Council. Arriving late
for school after 9.10am will also be recorded as an unauthorised absence.

Weekly attendance for 30th September to 4th October

The UK Government expectation is 97%. We are striving for children to achieve this as
there is a direct link between attendance and achievement .

This week, our whole school attendance is 92.7%

This week’s winners are : MOZART Class and TCHAIKOVSKY Class.

BRITTEN 85.6%

MOZART 100% DUN 97.2%
PRICE 83.1% HOLST 94.1%
ZIMMER 90% _ﬂ_ TCHAIKOVSKY 96.3%



https://www.westonmill.plymouth.sch.uk/web/policies/666016
https://www.westonmill.plymouth.sch.uk/web/policies/666016

Celebrating Success

Year Value awards Star Learners
Nursery Aelfric Maisie
Reception Logan Elizabeth
Year | Aria Morola
Year 2 Leon Maddison
Year 3 Elsie Rio
Year 4 Lettie Tilly
Year 5 James Ben
James Emily P




Our Learning

Mozart Class have been helping Colin the Caterpillar to count carefully in their Mastering Number Ses-
sions. We have used different resources to create numbers 1-10. The children have really enjoyed
counting objects into groups for the numberblocks and threading cheerios onto spaghetti counting as
the towers get taller!

R |
LA

|




School Uniform

Please ensure that your child comes to school each day wearing the correct school
uniform. If you require additional items of school uniform, please speak to Mrs Lavers
who will be more than happy to help from our spare uniform.

Compulsory Uniform ltems

Navy school jumper or cardigan (with or without the school logo)

White or blue polo shirt (with or without the school logo)
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Trousers or shorts, or skirt (mid grey)
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School Uniform

Update Below!

Parents are reminded that their child should wear the correct PE uniform to
school on their PE days. We ask that children wear their school jumper/cardigan
as part of their PE kit only. Hoodies are no longer permitted. Ve appreciate

your continued support and invite parents to speak with Mrs Lavers if they re-
quire any support for any items of uniform.

PE Kit

White polo shirt or t-shirt Black shorts Navy/Black jogging
(with or without logo) bottoms




Open Days

& WESTON MILL
OPEN DAYS

We would like to invite you to visit our schoo

Tuesday Ist October at 3.45pm
Thursday |7th October at 10.00am

- 01752 265350
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Green Army Non Uniform Day

Heorme Park, Phpmoth, =

Dwar

Student/ParantGuardian,

Weston Mill Primary Schiool is proud to announce that we will be halding a "Grean Army” Muodti
Doy on Friday 25 October. Arpyle shids and/or green clothing is encouraged!

As Plymouth Argyle Football Club maks their way through anather gripping Sky Bat
Championship campaign, wa haee parnared with Argyla Community Trust, the afficial charity
of Plymouth Argyls FC, in ordsr bo show our suppart for Praject 35.

Project 35 is the Argyle Community Trust's landmark social action initiative aimed at reducing
povarty in Plyrmouth, through a comprehensiae campaign af fund-raising, swareness raising,
social autreach, food donations, aducation, and charity support. The Project’s titular number,
35, represents the percentags of children in Pblymouth reported to be lving in poserty in some
wards of our city, according ta the most recent (20719) pre-pandamic data.

We kindly ask students who weaar mufti on the day to donate long-life food items {tins, jars,
smwces etc.] or E1, which will go towards the &rgyle Community Trest's Community Larder. In
raturn for our fundraising aHarts, Argyla Community Trust have arrangad far a morning
assembly to take place an the day for the students.

Thie students will be hearing from a stalff member from Argyle Community Trust, a Plgmouth
Argyle plager {Past or up and coming) and, of course, Pilgrim Pete, the official mascot of

Phymmecuth Arpyle.

Thie students will be hearing from the tsam abowt Projact 335, how important the roles of
aducation and sport are in a person’s perscnal development, as well as bgee the gggadupity 1o
aszk abautwhat it's like to watch one of Plymouth Argyle’s most axciting evar teams!

Pleass show your suppart for such an important causa by getting invaleed. Thank yau in
advance for yaur support.

Yours sincarely,

Matt Whits

Ewents & Fundraising Cdficer, Argyle Community Trust

Matt. white@pafcoo.uk
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Important Dates

Class Assembly Dates

Year 6 Friday 18th October 2024 @ 9.15
Year 5 Friday 22nd November 2024 @ 9.15
Year 4 Friday 3 Ist January 2025 @ 9.15
Year 3 Friday 14th February2025 @ 9.15
Year 2 Friday 21st March 2025 @ 9.15
Year | Friday 4th April 2025 @ 9.15

Year EYFS Friday 23rd May 2025 @ 9.15
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Important Dates

Dates for your Diary

For all events and any changes click below:

Weston Mill Community Primary Academy - Calendar

calendar



https://www.westonmill.plymouth.sch.uk/web/calendar/930

Email Addresses to Remember

Email Addresses to Remember

Nursery j.bulley@discoverymat.co.uk
Reception n.gray@discoverymat.co.uk

Year | j.gooding(@discoverymat.co.uk

Year | |.field@discoverymat.co.uk

Year 2 k.kombostiotis@discoverymat.co.uk
Year 3 t.hawker@discoverymat.co.uk

Year 4 j.butson@discoverymat.co.uk

Year 4 s.mann@discoverymat.co.uk

Year 5 a.hewlett@discoverymat.co.uk

Year 6 l.wallace@discoverymat.co.uk
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Design A Christmas Card

Use below area and include at least one Christmas item: for example, Santa, tree or a snowman.

Reed

Design a Ghristmas card for

Reed and win a sm?ggle prize

One talented young artist will have the honour of
designing Reed’s 2024 Christmas card which, if chosen
will be sent to businesses across the country.

Fo

The prizes:

<Firs tplace: =0 SMTggIe voucher and the title of ‘Official >

Designer of the Reed 2024 Christmas Card"!

CSCCOMJ p(ace: £30 siggle voucher )

(ma olasia

Send us your design:
pamela.waghorn@reed.com
By Friday 15 November
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Reed's education team




